
Dear Pastors, Churches, and Friends of the Ministry,

Please accept our greetings and prayers in the name of our Savior and Lord Jesus Christ. I hope in the 
Lord that you continue to grow in your faith, service, and love for Him who is our only reason for living. In 
that sense, I share with you what God continues to do in this place in the mountains.

Planting | our local mission

In March, we celebrated our third year of church planting. Time flies by! 
Visitors come and go, but there are also those who respond to the Lord 
and the gospel, and those who don’t. The work before God is to preach the 
gospel, and only He provides the results. We have new people gathering 
and growing in the life of discipleship.

This summer, we will have slightly different Summer Bible Schools (SBS). 
We will run them for six weeks (one day at a time) for children and teens. 
We will also take advantage of the opportunity to offer something similar 
for parents; once a week, I will teach them about parenting. Please join us 
in prayer.

Travel | Pensacola & Charleston

As you know, there is a need for a pastor called by the Lord to guide the flock of the 
church in Charleston, SC. During this time, I am helping this church in any way I can 
(via Zoom or visits). In May, I was among them to share and encourage them to con-
tinue praying and evaluating candidates. We had a wonderful time sharing with some 
families, and my wife had a study with the women. I thank you for continuing to pray for 
them.

Also in March, we visited Faith Baptist Church in Pensacola, FL after 
many years. God allowed us to begin this ministry in 2015, and it was 
a blessing to see faithful families persevering in serving the Lord. His 
grace is greater!

Family News

My wife was with my oldest daughter for a month and a half, help-
ing her through the final stages of her twin pregnancy. It was a very 
difficult pregnancy, but thanks to the Lord and the prayers of many of 
you, the journey ended well, and the girls were born by C-section. My 
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daughter Cesia lives in Pensacola, FL, so we were with her for a 
few days after the birth, enjoying this stage of being grandparents.

Thanks and prayer requests:

• Thank the Lord for our daughter Cesia’s recovery from her 
C-section.

• Thank the Lord for the new believers, that their lives may be 
strengthened in the Word.

• Pray for the health of my youngest daughter, Topaz. She frequently suffers from ovarian cysts. May 
she protect her country in her service to the Army.

• We currently need to pay for the federal tax exemption form for the incorporation of the new church. 
This costs $700.00. Can you pray for this? Thank you very much!

 A personal thank you to each of you, who continually pray for us. We are encouraged and strength-
ened by the prayers of His people. We also thank you always for your faithful donations, which, by God’s 
grace, make this missionary call a reality. May the Lord continue to transform us into His image through 
His Word in the areas of our need, as we await His return.

  Serving with gratitude,
          

Ruben Quiroz


